Minutes

Louisiana Committee of Certification

December 2, 2010

Department of Health and Hospitals

Lafayette, Louisiana

Meeting was called to order at 9:20 a.m.
· ROLL CALL

· Determination of Quorum

· Members present:  Craig Gautreaux, Grant Magnon, Dennis McGehee, Henry Templet, Bryan Kauffer, Tom Owens and Jonathan “Jake” Causey.  A quorum was achieved.

· Dave Wittner arrived after meeting started.

· Members absent:  Mayor Glenn Brasseaux

· Recognition of Visitors and Others
· DHH staff present:  Dinah Millet and Steve Hoss

· Visitors present:  Doil Nelson, Pat Credeur, Rusty Reeves, Tom Walton, Greg Shelden, Roger Kelley, Jason Lay, J.W. Hellums, Prosper Toups, Barbara Monroe, Daniel DeRousselle, Jr., Richard Knighton, Sr., Steven Barras, Curtis Davis

· Announcements by Craig Gautreaux, Chairman
· Francis “Buddy” Giering
· No longer serving on the Committee of Certification
· He expressed his gratitude for Mr. Giering’s service to the committee

· Bryan Kauffer

· New member of the Committee of Certification

· Dennis McGee

· Re-appointed for another term

· Karen Irion

· No longer with DHH
· Jake Causey will be serving as the Ex-officio Officer/Secretary of the Committee

· Frank Adams

· Asked for postponement on the Committee hearing his appeal

· Announcements by Jake Causey, Secretary
· He is glad to be at the Committee of Certification meeting and looking forward to working with the Committee members

· The DHH Agency is going through layoffs but OPH’s  #1 priority is the drinking water program and environmental health

· Everyone need safe drinking water and the program has support from Clayton Williams

· MINUTES

·  July 21, 2010 minutes were reviewed by Committee members and approved
· Motion by Henry Templet to accept

· Second by Bryan Kauffer
· CHAIRMAN’S REPORT  –  Craig Gautreaux

· Congratulations and welcome to Bryan Kauffer, the new member of the Committee of Certification
· Thanks to Dennis McGehee for agreeing to serve another term on the Committee
· Asked all Committee members to complete the Information Update Form that Dinah Millet handed  out so DHH could update records with correct contact information

· ADMINISTRATOR’S  REPORT  –  Dinah Millet

· Special testing accommodations have been requested by an operator
· Operator has letter from a doctor documenting a diagnosis of Attention Deficit Disorder and Dyslexia 

· Op Cert staff is not qualified to determine what meets the legal requirements according to the Disability Act.

· Operator’s request was forwarded to the DHH attorney 

· The Attorney wants a letter stating specific items (conditions) being requested by the operator.  
· The operator has been notified that we need additional information

· Attorney has indicated that once the request with the specifics is received, he will contact the Department of Education for guidance.

· An operator that lost his Water Distribution 4 certificate asked to appear before the Committee of Certification to make an appeal for the re-instatement of the certification.  He later contacted Craig Gautreaux and asked for a postponement.
· The package compiled in preparation for the Operator’s appeal is included in the folder given to each Committee member at the start of the meeting.
· Last examine for 2010 was held on November 19th at the Baton Rouge River Center

·  228 preapproved applicants
· Names of the people that passed an exam was posted on the Operator Certification website on November 29th
· Exam Score Notices were mailed on December 1st 
· Trainers asked questions pertaining to policies dealing with Closed Exams
· Operators have 3 calendar months after completing an approved certification review course (> 32 hours) to attend a Closed Exam
· Operators can attend 1 Closed Exam per approved certification review course

· Exam applications must be received in the Operator Certification office a minimum of 30 days prior to the scheduled Closed exam date requested

· A request was made to post these Closed Exam policies on the Operator Certification website.

· Training Officer’s Report – Steve Hoss

· 2010 versus 2009
· Total exams 3196 vs. 3786

· Closed exams 1423 vs. 1285

· Open exams 1773 vs. 2501

· Overall pass rate same at 59%

· Best pass rate percentage Wastewater Collection 4 – 85%
· 2nd best Water Distribution 4 – 83%

· Worse Pass rate Water Distribution 2 – 36 %

· Unable to identify reason for the low pass rate for this exam

· 2nd worst – Wastewater Treatment 4 – 37%

· Secretary’s Report – Jake Causey

· The Department will be making improvements by developing SOPS, enhancing database, etc
· We are working with Fiscal Department to get authority to use federal funds; We have funding but not budget authority
· New budget process was used last year.  They will be using another new process for the upcoming fiscal year.
· Budget contracts took the biggest hit

· Travel budget is OK this fiscal year
· At the end of February the Operator Certification program will go from  4 people to 3 people 
· We are hoping to get 1 more permanent position in the Operator Certification office

· 2011 strategy that has been submitted includes proposals for the Op Cert fee package and Plan Review fees package.  
· J.W. Hellums stated that the LA Conference,  LRWA and the Committee of Certification will support any effort made by the Department to increase the Operator Certification fees
· Association Reports

· La Conference - J.W. Hellums

· First year joining with South Central Region to host the Water Quality Technical Conference

· The Water Quality Conference will be held December 14th & 15th

· The largest expense is the textbooks that are given to each participant.  In an effort to reduce cost, they will load all presentations onto jump drives which will be given to each person instead of the textbook.
· The LA Conference on Water, Sewage and Industrial Waste will be holding the 2011 Conference this building (Crowne Plaza) next March

· Danny DeRousselle is handling the local arrangements & program speakers

· DHH staff is lined up to make presentations
· Still need speakers from DEQ

· There will be a fish fry at the conference
· Tom Walton gave update on logistics for the LA Conference

· Space at the Crowne Plaza will be tight for the 2011 conference
· Vendor space is limited and will be filled up soon
· SW AWWA and LRWA has already reserved their booths
· The LA Conference website is more user friendly now thanks to Greg Shelden’s hard work and dedication.
· Doil handled the website for years and the Conference appreciates all the work he did

· Greg will be doing a presentation on the website this afternoon

· LELAA – Steve Hoss

· One person took test at the LRWA Conference in Alexandria this year and passed with a score of 80.  
· LETA – Barbara Monroe

· There was a Train-the-Trainer class in September in Baton Rouge.

· Grant Magnon asked how an individual can become a trainer in Louisiana.

· NESHTA is the official organization to contact about becoming a CET 
· LA Train-the-Trainers course was designed to give continuing education hours to people who are CET & CIT
· An effort will be made to hold a meeting or a training at the LA Conference Short Course if the schedule and room availability allows.
· Booth Hellums and Associates has attempted to hold the CET course but there was not enough interest 
· There have been several attempts to hold LETA meetings but there hasn’t been enough interest.  

· There was a $25 fee – and the meetings usually were held after hours at the annual conferences or the LA Conference meetings
· LETA has  not had organized meeting in a long time, but needs to meet soon
· Rusty Reeves asked Barbara to include him in any notifications of future meetings for LETA
· Dinah reported that a Train-the-Trainer course in August was held in Jefferson Parish and DHH held a Train-the-Trainer course in Baton Rouge in September. 
· LRWA
 - Pat Credeur

· LRWA is moving ahead with 2011 conference scheduled for July in Alexandria
· Facility in Alexandria is not totally remodeled as promised
· LRWA has been spotlighted across country for their Emergency Response Team and the organization’s homeland security activities
· Rusty Reeves is now in charge of the LRWA training schedule

· Training will be held in more smaller rural facilities around the state
· Training will include plant tours 
· Approval process for exam applications seems to be working well
· Approximately 117 operators tested in Kinder

· Late applicants that were not approved for the October exam was approved for November exam
· Rusty expressed his appreciation for Dinah and Steve in working with LRWA
· LRWA held 2 - 32 hours courses in Kinder in 2010 and plans to do the same in 2011
· Old Business 

· Committee Reports

· Rule Making

· Start up in January 2011

· Training Committee
· Start up in January 2011
· New Business

· None

· Comments from the Public

· Next Committee meeting will be held at the LA Conference in March 2011.  The day and time will depend on the availability of a room

· Roger Kelley commended the job Steve and Dinah is doing.  
· They answer calls and e-mails at 630 in the morning and if you call late in the evening they are still in office

· Adjournment

· Motion by Tom Owens and second by Henry Templet

· Meeting adjourned 1054 am

